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OVERVIEW:  Section 35 of S.L. 2023-137 directs the North Carolina Building Code Council to 

implement the Building Code so that no building requirements for piers or docks built in estuarine 

waters are inconsistent with the requirements of the applicable "Docks, Piers, Bulkheads, and Water 

Structures" Chapter in the 2009 North Carolina Building Code. 

This bill was vetoed by the Governor on October 2, 2023, and that veto was overridden by the General 

Assembly on October 10, 2023. This section became effective on October 10, 2023. 


